
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

April 25, 2023 
 
Holly Jones, Vice President 
Blessing Care Corporation 

Dba Illini Community Hospital 
640 W Washington St 
Pittsfield, Illinois 62363-1350 
Holly.jones@blessinghealth.org   

 
Re: Discontinuation of 10-bed Acute Mental Illness Category of Services 
 
Dear Ms. Fulton: 

 
This letter acknowledges receipt of Illini Community Hospital request to discontinue the 
category of Acute Mental Illness Services, effective 7/26/2022, as per the HFSRB Exemption 
permit #E-037-22.  The Department accepts the discontinuation of the 10-bed Acute Mental 

Illness category of services, based on the information provided, for the continuum of care of 
clients in the surrounding community.  
 
The bed compliment for Illini Community Hospital, is as follows: 4 Intensive Care Beds, 19 

Medical/Surgical beds and 2 Pediatric beds, for a total bed count of 25 beds.   
 
If you have any questions, please contact the Illinois Department of Public Health, Division of 
Health Care Facilities and Programs, Central Office Operations Section, 525 W. Jefferson Street, 

4th Floor, Springfield, IL 62761, or feel free to call 217-782-7412. The Department’s fax number 
is 217-782-0382. The Department’s TTY number is 800-547-0466, for use by the hearing 
impaired.  
 

Sincerely, 

 
Stephanie M. Glenn, RPH 
Assistant Division Chief 

Division of Health Care Facilities and Programs 
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